HARVEST FELLOWSHIP INTERNATIONAL

Enrico & Vicki Correlli PO Box 119 White Marsh, MD 21162

Email: ecorrelli@gmail.com Ph: 443-804-3525

MARCH, 2019

harvestfellowshipinternational.org

MINISTRY IN THE UKRAINE

Our ministry trip from February 13 - 25 was blessed with two extraordinary surprises!

We had the opportunity to meet with one of the Candidates running for President of Ukraine. This meeting was suggested by a very special friend. We spent a solid hour discussing the Country's political situation. He did most of the talking and seemed quite savvy. As we concluded, I asked if I could pray for him. He agreed.

A group of us were walking down a street in Nickoleyva. We came upon the one Jewish synagogue in the city. After some hesitation, we decided to go inside. We had a cordial welcome despite being total (Gentile) strangers! The Secretary gave us a brief *and* sad history of the land's Jewish people then we met with the Rabbi.

He was gracious and friendly. Born in Israel, he had been in the Ukraine for a number of years building the Jewish community. Amazingly, he invited the four of us to his house the next evening for the Shabbat meal! We said prayers, sang songs, had a wonderful meal and met three of his ten children. We were all stunned at this encounter realizing only God could have arranged it.

TV MINISTRY

While in Kiev, I met with the Director of the Christian TV Network. Our discussion was very positive. *Harvest Fellowship International* is quite eager to get started; and I sensed the TV Network is quite eager to enlist us. Their weekday morning schedule has an excellent time-slot available. Our first program is planned for May.

NATIONAL PRAYER BREAKFAST

The *National Prayer Breakfast* with President Trump was a complete success. He spoke against abortion & the insane legislation passed by the State of New York. He repeated his support for Israel & endorsed the value of private (Christian) education. Vice-President Pence & his wife (who teaches at a Christian school) also attended.

During the week, we had the privilege of meeting Texas Congressman Louis Gohmert, the Finance Minister of Ghana, a former President of Ethiopia, the new pastor of Yoido Full Gospel Church in Seoul, South Korea, Israeli Government leaders and many other wonderful people from all over the world. A number of pro-Israel events were also held.

THANK YOU

My wife and I are truly thankful for all your prayers and financial support. In our last *Newsletter*, we mentioned that *HFI* had committed \$1,000 to help a Church purchase a Mini-Van. While there, the vehicle was delivered! Plus we gave the Rabbi a modest offering. As you can see, already this year, He is doing marvelous - even miraculous - things. God bless you! Our prayers are with you!